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F. NO. ITGOA/communication/2015-16                                   Dated: 01-12-2015 
 
To 

  The Presidents/General Secretaries, 
  All the Members, 
  Of all the Units of ITGOA. 

 
Dear Comrades, 

 
Subject:  Promotion from ITO to ACIT -matter regarding. 
 

 

The CBDT had moved the proposal for the number of vacancies required for promotion 

for all officers promoted as ITO till 2003-04 to be promoted as ACIT vide DPCs of R.Y.s 

2014-15, 2015-16 & 2016-17, to the Revenue Secretary on 27-11-2015. The 

Chairperson, CBDT, informed the delegation of JCA on 01-12-2015 that the proposal 

has been sent to the Hon’ble Finance Minister, GOI, by the Revenue secretary for 

approval. The CBDT has directed the concerned Directorate/Admin Section to collect 

the complete ACRs/APARs of the officers falling in the consideration zone of the 

enhanced number of vacancy, i.e. in excess of 180, which was already sent to the 

UPSC, for the R.Y. 2014-15. As per our information, only one deficiency exists in the 

APARs, from Delhi region, required for the promotion of the enhanced number of posts 

proposed to the Hon’ble Finance Minister for the R.Y. 2014-15 and the Delhi Unit of 

ITGOA is already on the job to collect it. The CBDT has also directed the concerned 

Directorate/Admin. Section to collect the complete ACRs/APARs of the officers covered 

in the consideration zone for the entire vacancy for the R.Y. 2015-16 immediately. The 

list of deficient APARs for the promotion of the R.Y. 2015-16, on the basis of 180 

numbers of promotions, was uploaded on 21-10-2015. Though the proposal sent to the 

Hon’ble Finance Minister proposes more vacancy for the R.Y. 2015-16 too, the updated 

status collected by the CHQ in regard to the deficient list uploaded on 21-10-2015 

(attached herewith) shows that too many deficiencies of various regions still exist. 

Though the JCA is pursuing for the implementation of the decisions taken in the 



meeting of the JCA with the Revenue Secretary on 03-11-2015 and the approval of the 

Hon’ble Finance Minister, GOI, for the proposal of vacancies of the R.Y.s 2014-15, 

2015-16 & 2016-17 is expected soon, DPCs cannot be held if the complete 

ACRs/APARs are not collected. So, all the Units of ITGOA are requested to ensure that 

the deficient ACRs/APARs as per the list attached are removed as early as possible 

taking the concerned officers into confidence.    

 

The verdict of the Hon’ble CAT, Ernakulam is still pending and so, the stay in promotion 

is yet to be vacated. The delegation of JCA met the Chairperson, CBDT, on 01-12-2015 

and requested him to take all necessary steps to vacate the stay-order passed by the 

Ernakulam CAT. A letter has been submitted in this regard (attached herewith) which is 

self-explanatory. 

 
With warm regards,  

 
Yours comradely, 

   
(Bhaskar Bhattacharya)  
Secretary General 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


